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NOTICE OF PRELIMINARY DETERMINATION  

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Lancaster Landfill and Recycling Center (LLRC), 
located at 600 E Avenue F, Lancaster, CA 93535, has submitted an application package to the 
AVAQMD for a Federal Operating Permit pursuant to the provisions of AVAQMD Regulation 
XXX. The applicant operates a facility engaged in municipal waste disposal utilizing a landfill gas 
collection and control system with an enclosed flare to control emissions generated from waste 
decomposition. LLRC is subject to the Title V Program under the Emission Guidelines (EG) for 
Municipal Solid Waste (MSW) Landfills, promulgated under 40 Code of Federal Regulations 
(CFR) Part 60, Subpart Cf - Emission Guidelines and Compliance Times for Municipal Solid 
Waste Landfills, as LLRC has a design capacity greater than or equal to 2.5 million megagrams 
and 2.5 million cubic meters [40 CFR 60.31f(c)]. 
 
REQUEST FOR COMMENTS: Interested persons are invited to submit written comments and/or 
other documents regarding the terms and conditions on the proposed issuance of LLRC’s Federal 
Operating Permit. If you submit written comments, you may also request a public hearing on the 
issuance of the Federal Operating Permit. To be considered, comments, documents, and requests 
for public hearing must be submitted no later than 5:00 P.M. on 8/8/2024, to the AVAQMD at the 
address listed below.  
 
PETITION FOR REVIEW: Federal Operating Permits are subject to review and approval by 
USEPA and CARB. If USEPA/CARB does not object to the proposed permit and Statement of 
Legal and Factual Basis, and the AVAQMD has not addressed a public comment adequately, the 
public may petition the USEPA, Region IX, Operation Permits Section at 75 Hawthorne Street, San 
Francisco, CA 94105 within 60 days after the end of the USEPA review period for USEPA to 
reconsider its decision not to object to the permit.  
 
AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS: The proposed Federal Operating Permit, as well as the 
application and other supporting documentation, are available for review at the AVAQMD offices, 
Antelope Valley Air Quality Management District, 2551 West Avenue H, Lancaster CA 93536. In 
addition, these documents are available on the AVAQMD website and can be viewed at the 
following link: https://avaqmd.ca.gov/permitting-public-notices. Please contact Taylor Morais at 
661-723-8070, extension 24, or at tmorais@avaqmd.ca.gov for additional questions about this 
action and/or corresponding documents.  
 
*Traducción en Español esta disponible por solicitud. Por favor llame: (661) 723-8070 
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